


transport, energy. The overall result is that the average salary for women is 13.2% 
lower than that for men. Therefore, the objectives set out in the PoA of the ICPD 

"to enable women to realize their full potential, involve [them] fully .. .in all 
aspects of economic life" remain as important as ever. Promoting women to high­

level management positions and ensuring their participation in economic decision­
making is an essential ingredient of such efforts. My government is committed to 

the goal of women's economic empowerment and sees it as central to the 

achievement of the MDGs and the eradication of poverty. 

My second point is about women's political participation. As we know, one of 

the critical areas of concern of Beijing is political empowerment of women. The 
PoA of the ICPD also calls for "women's equal participation and equal 

representation at all levels of the political process and public life." This is one area 
where we have seen slippage in Mongolia, despite the constitutional and legal 
framework that guarantee equal rights between women and men in political, 
economic, social, cultural and family life. The Government's Program on Gender 
Equality set out concrete actions aimed at ensuring those rights, and civil society 
and women's groups in Mongolia have been active in debating the possible ways 
forward to ensure that the current 3.9% of women's representation in the national 
parliament, which is the lowest according to even our own standards, is increased. 

The national parliament has now before it a draft Law on Gender Equality that 
provides for an increase of female representation in the decision-making bodies. 
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